

## PUBLIC & PRIVATE DEVELOPMENT CENTRE LTD./GTE

Contact Office:1st Floor UAC Commercial Complex, 272/273 Central Business District, Abuja.

www.procurementmonitor.org, www.homevida.org

18 August, 2014

The Honourable Minister Federal Ministry of Health Federal Secretariat Complex, Phase III, Shehu Shagari Way, Abuja



Dear Sir.

## FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST FOR DOCUMENTATION ON THE UTILIZATION OF THE 1.9 BILLION NAIRA EBOLA FUND

On behalf of Enough is Enough Nigeria (EiE Nigeria), BudgIT Information Technology Network (BudgIT) and the Public and Private Development Centre (PPDC) and in accordance with the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2011, we write to kindly request for information on the utilization of the Ebola Special Intervention fund of 1.9 Billion Naira.

According to reports released on the 8<sup>th</sup> of August, 2014, the President of the Federal Republic of Nigeria, Dr. Goodluck Ebele Jonathan approved the release of the sum of 1.9 Billion Naira as a Special Intervention Fund to contain the spread of the Ebola virus. In addition, a special Intervention Plan was approved by the President.

We therefore, kindly request for information relating to the planned and current expenditure that falls under this fund. We kindly request for the information to be provided to include the following:

- 1. Copies of the approved Special Intervention Plan to contain the Ebola virus.
- Copies of the detailed procurement plans for all contracts(planned, on-going or executed) under the Special Intervention Plan including the name of the contract, value of each contract, duration of contract, the location of implementation and the current implementation status
- The names of companies to whom contracts have been awarded under the Special Intervention Fund with the corresponding contract name and description
- Copies of the contract award document for each contract awarded under the Special Intervention Fund.

We would appreciate it if the documents requested for can be made available to us promptly but in any event, not later than 7 days from the date of receipt of this application, as required by the Freedom of information Act, 2011.

Should you require any clarification regarding this application, do not hesitate to contact us at this phone number: 08029455583 or via email: seember@procurementmonitor.org

Thank you.

Seember Nyager CEO, PPDC

For PPDC, EiE Nigeria and BudgIT Nigeria